HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
JANUARY 19, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairperson Beverly Daws. Members present were Charles Fridal, Troy Andersen, Sandra Brewer, and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, and Secretary Sara Ries.
Fridal moved to approve the agenda, Brewer seconded.  
Carried.  
Andersen moved to approve the minutes of 12/15/09, Fridal seconded.

Carried.  
Fridal moved to pay the bills.  Casady seconded.  

Carried.
Fridal moved to approve the financial report from December 2009, Brewer seconded.

Carried.  

Business:
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 01-10 Naming Depositories. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen, Brewer
NAYES:  None
Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 02-10 Authorizing Payment of Certain Obligations.  Brewer seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen, Brewer
NAYES:  None
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 03-10 Adopt the Final Budget for FY2010-2011 Budget of the Hiawatha Water Department.  Casady seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen, Brewer
NAYES:  None
Mayor Theis addressed the Water Board about staffing.  
Small discussion was had by the board members on the budget.  They were happy to see that the budget had been cut.  
The Water Board agreed not to reimburse the penalty charges to Farmers State Bank for 203 & 207 Robins Rd.  

A letter will be sent to Oakbrook Mobile Home Park explaining that we will no longer be calling them when their account is past due and that when the weather warms up we will be shutting off the park if payment is not received on time.   

Superintendent’s Report:
Ransford reviewed the Wellhead Protection Program with the board and showed maps of the City and where all our wells sit and what areas will be affected when the program becomes an ordinance.
There was a main break on January 4th at the corner of N 15th Ave. and Boyson Rd.  The top of an 8” valve blew off, all bolts on the valve were corroded.  During the main break, the high pressure water pump on the new vacuum had a fitting blow off.  The pump needed to be replaced.  
Fridal moved to adjourn meeting at 7:40pm.  Andersen seconded.
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              Beverly Daws, Chairperson
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_____________________

Sara Ries, Secretary
